
 
 

 

695 Moores Creek Lane | Charlottesville, Virginia 22902-9016      
434.977.2970 

434.293.8858 

www.rivanna.org 
 

 

 OFFICIAL NOTICE  

 
 

SUBJECT:  EMERGENCY PROCUREMENT – RIVANNA PUMP STATION   

 

DATE:  JANUARY 16, 2024 

 

 

This memorandum serves as official notice of Emergency Procurement as required by the Rivanna 

Water and Sewer Authority procurement manual and Section 2.2-4303 of the Virginia Public 

Procurement Act.  

 

On January 9, 2024, Bill Mawyer, the RWSA Executive Director, at the request of staff, provided an 

emergency declaration concerning the flooding, response and rehabilitation of the Rivanna Pump 

Station located at the Moores Creek Advanced Water Resource Recovery Facility (MCAWRRF). 

Upon investigation, it has been determined that a significant precipitation event occurred causing 

flooding in the Rivanna River basin and ancillary flow into the pump station. The high flow event 

caused catastrophic damage to the pump station. The damage has necessitated extensive bypass 

pumping and will require timely mechanical and electrical rehabilitation. Due to the urgency and scope 

of the multi-phase work effort, outside vendor and contractor assistance is required. 

 

To date we have procured the following firms to assist with this emergency effort: 

• Faulconer Construction Company – existing term contract for excavation and bypass pumping 

installation 

• Digs, Inc. – existing term contract for bypass pumping installation 

• Blue Fox – existing term contract for assistance with bypass pumping installation 

• Xylem/Godwin - emergency procurement for bypass pumping equipment rental and 

fabrication 

• MEB Construction – emergency procurement for investigation and rehabilitation 

• Hazen and Sawyer Engineers - existing term contract for engineering support services 

• Commercial Steel Erection, Inc. – emergency  

 

 


